

Thursday, February 1st, 2018

Dear Parents / Guardians of St. Elizabeth Catholic Elementary School:

As you are aware, on November 29<sup>th</sup>, 2017, the Board of Trustees of the Niagara Catholic District School Board received a letter from the Trustees of the District School Board of Niagara to consider supporting a proposed joint-use elementary school between St. Elizabeth Catholic, Winger and William E. Brown Public Schools.

In a letter to the parents / guardians of students at St. Elizabeth Catholic Elementary School students on December 20<sup>th</sup>, 2017, you were advised that you would be fully engaged as the board considers whether to move forward in investigating the possibility.

To that end, parents / guardians are invited to provide input on the proposed joint-use school for the Board to consider at a Community Consultation Meeting at St. Elizabeth Catholic Elementary School on Thursday, February 15<sup>th</sup>, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. in the gymnasium.

Parents / guardians unable to make the meeting are invited to provide input online through the Board website niagaracatholic.ca under the Accommodation Planning tab – St. Elizabeth Consultation, until Wednesday, February 21<sup>st</sup>, 2018 at 4:00 p.m.

Input from the St. Elizabeth Catholic Elementary School community will be provided by Board staff for Trustee consideration at the Tuesday, February 27<sup>th</sup>, 2018 Board Meeting at the Catholic Education Centre at 7:00 p.m.

As we work through this process, we will continue to keep all families of St. Elizabeth Catholic Elementary School informed.

Sincerely,

Ted Farrell

IN Farm

Superintendent of Education - Planning

Yolanda Baldasaro

Family of Schools Superintendent

Yolanda Buldasını

cc. Board of Trustees, Niagara Catholic District School Board John Crocco, Director of Education, Niagara Catholic District School Board